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July 2022
Dear Praying Friends,

Psalms 100:2 says, “Serve the Lord with gladness: come before His presence with singing.”  
What a joy it is to serve our Lord Jesus Christ through the local Bible-believing church! This past 
May, we were privileged to be part of a Missionary Conference at Memorial Baptist Church in Ocala, 
Florida. Our family had the opportunity to minister to the Junior Church class, which was attended 
primarily by children who rode the church bus. Our sons, Jameson and Micah, did “show and tell” 
with a butterfly (trainer) knife and explained how the Pilipino fishermen use it while fishing. Heather 
led in singing Bible songs, teaching them the song from Psalm 119:11 - “Thy Word have I hid in mine 
heart, that I might not sin against Thee.”  I was able to give a message about the “reluctant 
missionary” named Jonah. During the invitation, two young boys wanted to ask Jesus to be their 
Savior and Lord. What a blessing it was to lead these two boys to the Bible, and watch them pray to 
ask Jesus to save them! We were all rejoicing with them as they left with joy on their faces.

In our second quarter of deputation ministry, we presented our burden for the island of Biliran 
to fifteen new churches. We travelled to Michigan, Georgia, Florida, Tennessee, and Ohio, making a 
total of eleven different states now. We praise the Lord that our monthly committed support rose from 
13 percent to 21.9 percent. We say “Thank you” to these five new supporting churches: Gilead 
Baptist in Macon, GA, Cranberry Baptist in WV, Devonshire Baptist in Charlotte, NC, Trinity Baptist in 
NC, and Heritage Baptist in VA. We praise the Lord for these churches partnering with us to reach 
the Philippines with the gospel.  

This quarter we praise the Lord that 400 pounds of Bibles and gospel tracts we shipped to a 
new national pastor in the southern region of Mindanao. God enabled us to send 400 pounds of 
Bibles to a national pastor in Cebu, which is in the central Visayas. These boxes are still on their 
journey to these two pastors. Please pray with us that many souls will be led to Christ with these 
Bibles, New Testaments, John and Romans books, and gospel tracts.  

Please continue to pray for safety in travel and good health in order to be a blessing in each 
church we minister. We ask God for wisdom in scheduling meetings and to fill our calendar. We 
praise Him for new mission partners. Thank you for your continued prayers on our behalf. 

In our Lord’s service, 
Mike & Heather, Jameson and Micah Salyer


